

February 14, 1944

Mr. Roy Lockwood c/o Southern California Badminton Asso. 120 South Raymond Avenue Pasadena, California.

Dear Roy:

Thanks for the new check - sorry to have bothered you.

The news about the Eleventh Annual Southern California Badminton Championships will appear in the next issue of Bird Chatter which is scheduled for March 1st. That might be a little late to help on entries but might swell the gate if it catches a few enthusiasts your local advertising misses.

Best of luck for a swell tournament.

Sincerely,

J.E. Garrod/ES: